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STAFF REPORT 
INFORMATION ONLY  

State of Good Repair - Parks, Forestry and Recreation 
Capital Project at Armour Heights Community Centre  

Date: May 5, 2010 

To: City Council 

From: Brenda Patterson, General Manager, Parks, Forestry and Recreation 

Wards: Ward 16 – Eglinton-Lawrence 

Reference 
Number: 

P\2010\Cluster A\PFR\CC49-051110-AFS#12112 

 

SUMMARY 

 

The purpose of the report is to report back to City Council, as requested by North York 
Community Council at its meeting of April 27, 2010, on the breakdown of funds 
allocated under the Federal Stimulus program, Recreational Infrastructure Canada 
(RInC), for Armour Heights Community Centre.  

Financial Impact  

This report is for information purposes only.  There is no financial impact with the receipt 
of this report.  

The Deputy City Manager and Chief Financial Officer has reviewed this report and 
agrees with the financial impact information.  

 

DECISION HISTORY  

At its meeting of April 27, 2010, North York Community Council requested the General 
Manager, Parks, Forestry and Recreation to report directly to City Council for its meeting 
on May 11 and 12, 2010 on the breakdown of funds allocated under the Federal Stimulus 
program, Recreational Infrastructure Canada (RInC), for Armour Heights Community 
Centre.   

Decision Document – North York Community Council – Item NY33.48 
http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2010/ny/decisions/2010-04-27-ny33-dd.htm

 

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2010/ny/decisions/2010-04-27-ny33-dd.htm
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ISSUE BACKGROUND  

Parks Forestry and Recreation (PF&R) was successful in its application for Recreational 
Infrastructure Canada (RInC) funding for Armour Heights Community Centre in the 
amount of $635,000.00, of which $209,733.00 was received from each of the Provincial 
and Federal Governments and $215,534.00 from the City.  The funding breakdown will 
be as follows: 

 

10% (or approximately $63,500.00) for consultant fees; and 

 

the balance of $571,500.00 for construction.  

COMMENTS  

The scope of work planned at Armour Heights Community Centre includes rehabilitation 
of the following components:  skylights, sealant & caulking, interior flooring, ceilings, 
interior walls, millwork, forced air cooling and heating system, central HVAC control, 
thermostats, new hot water system, fire alarm system, sprinklers, fire hose cabinets, 
siamese connection, smoke detectors, fire line, security system, and site lighting fixtures.   

The work identified and submitted through RinC was a planned capital project that was 
scheduled to be performed as part of PF&R’s ongoing State of Good Repair Program for 
2010.  

CONTACT  

Michael Schreiner, Manager, Construction Management/Capital Projects, PF&R 
Tel : 416-392-8453, Fax: 416-392-3355, email: mschrein@toronto.ca

  

SIGNATURE    

_______________________________  

Brenda Patterson 
General Manager, Parks, Forestry and Recreation  


